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P e r s i s t e n c e  a n d  P r a y e r s ! 

Many of you have been praying for the 
Project 316 audio players that were stuck in 
Thailand for almost a year. They have now 
been sent into Laos in order that they can be 
distributed to hundreds of our Hmong 

brothers and 
sisters who have 
been patiently 
waiting for them! 
As soon as 
possible, the 135 
audio players and 
25 micro-SD 
cards will be 
uploaded with the 
350+ hours of 
content and 

distributed into remote villages where 
Biblical teachings are scarce. The biggest 
problem might be the rainy season. 
However, our ministry partners on the 
ground will do their best to see that the 
audio players get to their proper destination.  


Obviously I would like to go and distribute 
them myself, but as all of you know, air 
travel is difficult, and it doesn’t look like it 
will get easier anytime soon. Borders 
between some southeast Asian countries are 
still closed. Even if I could get on a plane, I 
would have to quarantine for 2-3 weeks 
upon landing! That is, of course, if they 
even let me in! Will conditions get better?  
Keep praying!
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316 Prophetic Seminar Series


As the 316 Prophetic Seminar teachings 
continue to develop, our Hmong brothers 
have continued meeting together with me 
via video messaging on a weekly basis to go 
through this extensive series. They have a 
genuine interest in what I am teaching, and 

they tell me 
that they are 
learning 
new things 
in each 
lesson. 
Although 
there is a 
large 
amount of material, the course has been dev-
eloped to bring as much clarity to the 
Scriptures that teach on these things, so that 
all believers can come to a clearer under-
standing of what God wants us to know. 
Since I am teaching in English, an added 
benefit of the study is that it helps our 
brothers (and maybe sisters in the future) 
learn English. So we are able to accomplish 
two things at once.  


Eventually our goal is to have this material 
translated into Hmong and distributed to 
Hmong leaders within the body of Christ so 
that they too can be prepared for what is 
coming. The more and more I study 
eschatology (end times), the more I realize 
just how close we are to seeing future 
prophecies fulfilled.  Prophetic events and 
the things of this world are clearly starting 
to line up, and the body of Christ needs to be 
prepared for what is to come. There needs to 
be an urgency to getting the Word out before 
it is too late.  If you have any questions and 
would like to go through this study please 
don’t hesitate to ask and be sure to check out 
the info sheet for more details.
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• The successful teachings and 

continued preparations of the 
316 Prophetic Seminar Series.  


• Closer relationships to be 

made with our Hmong 
brothers and sisters so that 

we can better serve the 
Hmong.


• Doors to open for a southeast 
Asian trip.


• Praise God for the 135 audio 

players and 25 micro-SD 
cards getting into Laos. 


P r a y e r  R e q u e s t s 

P l e a s e  p r a y  f o r …

God bless, 

    Mike, Sonja,

 	   Sinjin and Mikaela
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